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October 13, 2020 

File No. 201151 

Lisa Gibson 
Environmental Review Officer 
Planning Department 
1650 Mission Street, Ste. 400 
San Francisco, CA  94103 

Dear Ms. Gibson: 

On October 6, 2020, Supervisor Safai submitted the following legislation: 

File No.  201151 

Ordinance amending the Environment Code and the Public Works Code to 
require transporters of construction and demolition debris to obtain a 
temporary or annual permit from the Department of Environment for each 
vehicle and debris box used for such transport and to comply with permit 
conditions; to require facilities that process such debris to register with the 
Department of Environment and comply with updated registration 
conditions; to require each person who conducts full demolition projects 
as permitted by the Department of Building Inspection to submit to the 
Director of the Department of Environment a material reduction and 
recovery plan providing for at least 75% recovery away from landfill, and to 
verify this recovery rate after completing the project; to authorize the 
Director to impose administrative penalties for violations; and affirming the 
Planning Department’s determination under the California Environmental 
Quality Act. 

This legislation is being transmitted to you for environmental review. 

Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 

By:  Erica Major, Assistant Clerk 
  Land Use and Transportation Committee 

Attachment 

c: Joy Navarrete, Environmental Planning 
Don Lewis, Environmental Planning 

Not defined as a project under CEQA Guidelines
Sections 15378 and 15060(c)(2) because it would not
result in a direct or indirect physical change in the
environment.

10/15/2020




